



SEMLA General Committee Meeting

Minutes

Monday 3rd December 2018, 7 PM



Attendees

Rob Gooch (President & Milton Keynes)

Benedict Rhydian Robinson (Hon Sec)

Miles Whittle (Hon. Treasurer)

Nik Roberts (EL Dev Officer)

Chris White (Nuneaton)

Trevor Rogers (VP & Reading)

Rob Nichols (Disciplinary Committee)

Brucie (Fix. Sec.)

Kristie Harris (Guildford Gators)

Ben Thompson (Spencer)

James Lucas (Juniors)

Tom Harris (Cheltenham)

Peter Munday

Ben Jessup (Hilcroft)

Brian Kilby (Welwyn)

Peter Compton (VP & Spencer)

Apologies

Hazel Wisbey (Referee's Secretary)

Rob Clark (South Team)

Chris Webborn (Uni Liason)

Peter Bowyer (Buckhurst Hill)

Thomas Chalklen (Cambridge)

Denis Tobin (Hampstead)



SEMLA General Committee Meeting



Minutes

Monday 3rd December 2018, 7 PM

1	Acceptance of Minutes Minutes accepted.	
2	Matters Arising Not Included in Agenda None.	
3	President Report None. Matters raised elsewhere.	
4	Treasurer Report Report received. 15k report. £30 Anthony Thornton ref super Sunday. Other expenses waiting x2. Income- £825 Semla fees. All invoices sent out. 21/37 have paid. Best ever response. Referee training bursary – 4 applicants. Possibility of funding coaching courses. Funding available dependent on volume. Comms to be sent out. Focus on getting people onto the ladder rather than up it. £50 for coach course.	
5	Secretary Report None.	
6	Youth Dev Report No report. PC – Spencer played Maidstone 02/12/18. Gameday at Guildford in December. Programme existing into the new year however travel is an issue.	



SEMLA General Committee Meeting



Minutes

Monday 3rd December 2018, 7 PM

7	<p>Uni Liaison Report</p> <p>No report.</p> <p>Rob Clark – At England lacrosse meeting where question was asked re England Unis still exist. No one running with it. Discussion at to whether SEMLA have a U23 team instead of a South Dev (as no entry to Nick Keough).</p> <p>Point raised that SEMLA could host a nationals style tournament.</p>	
8	<p>Southern Box Report and manager</p> <p>Box – Good session in surrey. England training squad plus 3 new individuals. Next session on Sunday 16th Dec. Another session first Sunday of 2019 (5/6th).</p>	
9	<p>Disciplinary Report</p> <p>No Report.</p> <p>NTU-Durham – Player expulsion incident in BUCS game. Not a ruling that bans apply across competitions.</p>	
10	<p>Refs Report</p> <p>Report received.</p>	
11	<p>Fixtures Report</p> <p>No report.</p> <p>Less conceded games than November. Lots of close games.</p> <p>Mid-season survey. Closed end of November. Over next few months SEMLA committee to analyse results.</p> <p>Positive start. Good data. Work in progress. Softer analysis so that greater take-up. Outline thoughts for easier digestion.</p> <p>RG – Reopen survey to gain more data.</p>	
12	<p>Development Officer Report</p> <p>Nik R- Full admin rights for all course to realign them with new format.</p>	



SEMLA General Committee Meeting



Minutes

Monday 3rd December 2018, 7 PM

	<p>ULO programme working well. Good response from UNI in relation to local clubs.</p> <p>Midweek refs an issue.</p> <p>Nik R to send list of ULOs to Rhydian/Rob Gooch.</p>	
13	<p>NLC Liaison Report</p> <p>BJ - Sub groups being set up to look at separate elements. Uni sub group to meet in Jan.</p>	
14	<p>AOB</p> <p>RG- Rob to contact ELA re shooting strings. Invitation for clubs to submit stories for it.</p> <p>RG- Flags final - Need to support the tournament. Possible move to Aldershot stadium? RG and events co-ordinator liaised with ELA events co-ordinator.</p> <p>PM- Lacrosse granted provisional recognition by Olympic committee.</p> <p>RG – Survey sent to club re AED access. Most clubs responded. Some clubs haven't or haven't responded.</p>	
	CLOSE	